
 

 

           
 
 
 

23th December 2019 
 
Dr. Narinder Dhruv Batra 
President 
Commonwealth Games India 
Olympic Bhawan 
B-29, Qutab Institutional Area 
New Delhi- 110 016, India 
 

RE: Update following ISSF/CGF Meeting – December 2019 

Dear Dr. Batra, 
             
Following on from our successful meetings, with you and your colleagues in November, and our 
subsequent meeting with the ISSF in Munich in early December. I am pleased to inform you that 
the ISSF and the National Rifle Association of Indian have expressed interest in hosting a 
Commonwealth Shooting event in India prior to the Games in Birmingham 2022. Their joint 
proposal briefly outlined during our meeting with them this month; subject to careful examination 
and ratification by the various competent levels within the Commonwealth Games Federation’, 
and assuming such a proposal would be in conformity with our constitution and regulations; 
would in our opinion substantively meet the expectations of all stake holders including those of 
India effectively. 
 
The NRAI will work with you and the Government of India to develop a formal submission to the 
CGF for consideration early January by the CGF Sports Committee and then to the CGF 
Executive Board for approval. This proposal must be formally endorsed and submitted by the 
Indian Commonwealth Games Association as the official member of the CGF. 
 
We were very encouraged by the engagement and leadership taken by Mr Vladimir Lisin, ISSF 
President, and Mr. Raninder Singh, NRAI President, and we look forward to supporting them 
with your endorsement in developing their innovative proposal. 
 
We thank you for your support and continued collaboration. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Dame Louise Martin DBE 
President 
 
CC:  Raninder Singh, NRAI President 
 David Grevemberg, CGF Chief Executive Officer 


